
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
5 March 2020 

www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:  Saturday  6:00pm 
       Sunday    9:00am, 10:30am & 5:30pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

Prayer of Thanks 
We must thank God who created all things. We should give God praise and thanks. 

God, Father and Creator, we give you thanks for the world and everything you 
have given us. We thank you for the warmth of the sun and the coolness of a gen-
tle breeze. We thank you for the colours of the rainbow and the beauty of trees 
and flowers. We thank you for the love and kindness of the people in our loves. 
We thank you for the beauty of our world and the unending love that you have 

for all of us. Be with us in all that we do that our lives may give praise and glory to 
you. Amen 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
Fri 6 March 
9.00am P&F AGM 
Mon 9 March 
Labour Day Public Holiday 
Tues 10 Mar 
2021 Foundation Enrolments 
Open 
Wed 11 Mar 
5.30-7.00pm Foundation BBQ 
7.00pm PAB AGM 
Mon 16 March 
School Photos 
Tues 17 March 
St Patrick’s Day Mass at Cathedral 
Thurs 26 March 
Open Day. Tours at 9.30am, 
12.00pm and 2.30pm 
Fri 27 March 
End of Term 1 at 3.15pm 
Tues 14 April 
Start of Term 2 at 8.45am 
Wed 29 April-Fri 1 May 
Yr 6 Camp (Oasis Mt Evelyn) 
 
SACRAMENTS 
Eucharist 
Sunday 17th May 
Sunday 24th May 
Reconciliation 
Wednesday 22nd July 
Confirmation 
Friday 20th November 

‘So, whatever you eat or drink, or whatever you do, do everything for the  Glory of 
God’ Cor 10:31 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Dear Parent, 

 
A huge thank you to all the Our Lady’s School community and in particular our stu-
dents for their amazing donations on Monday which will go towards the Gippsland 
Bushfire Recovery  organised by Catholic Care. Through your wonderful generosity 
we raised $1692.60!! I am sure the families and schools in Gippsland will be grate-
ful for such a fantastic effort from us all. 

 

TOTAL RAISED 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parents and Friends Need You 
The Parents and Friends Annual General Meeting has been re-scheduled for 
Wednesday the 25th of March at 7 pm in the Hall Kitchen. Thank you to the three 
people who attended the meeting today but we all agreed that we did not have 
enough people present to hold an Annual General Meeting whereby we nominate 
and elect people for the various roles that are necessary for a smooth running Par-
ents and Friends Committee.  
 
I do need to stress that the Parents and Friends is very close to folding if we do not 
get a better response at the next meeting. This would be very disappointing as it is 
such a wonderful way for parents to engage with the school and enrich our stu-
dents’ experience of school by organising many fun and exciting events, as well as 
raising much needed funds for the school. If you have never thought about attend-
ing please have another think as we do not have many meetings and it is such a 
positive way to contribute to the life of the school. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Child Safety is everybody’s responsibility 
I have had some parents ring and email the school about the corona virus(COVID-19) . I wish to reassure you 
that we are following all the recommendations as set out by the Department of Health, the Department of 
Educations and Catholic Education Melbourne. 
 
At Our Lady’s school we have a high standard of for both cleanliness and hygiene which is reinforced by all 
staff. We are blessed to have excellent cleaners in Nubia and Salvador who meticulously clean our school and 
of course our wonderful maintenance man Steve who makes sure that everything in the school is well-
maintained. However, we need the whole school to be involved in making sure that we follow proper hy-
giene rules and care for school property and equipment in general. It takes a whole community for this to 
work best. 
 
I ask all parents to support us by regularly reminding your child/children about the recommended simple 
hygiene habits that we should always be practising. 
 
Make sure your child practices the following : 
Sneezing into their elbow 
Throwing away any used tissues and then always washing their hands after that 
Washing their hands regularly and thoroughly with soap under running water for 20 seconds 
Stay home if they are unwell. 
 
The school will respond according to government recommendations and CEM guidelines. 

Here are a list of actions that we have taken: 

• Regularly briefing staff and informing them of latest guidelines from the Department of Health and the 
Department of Education and checking Travel advice on Smart traveller  

• Teachers regularly speaking to students about hygiene expectations 
• Hygiene posters relating to washing hands and sneezing posted in classrooms and around the school 
• Hand wash in all toilets rooms for students’ use 
• Briefing Cleaning staff  

Where can you get more information?  

For Victorian updates to the current incident, go to: https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/novelcoronavirus 
For Department of Education and Training updates: https://education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/
coronavirus.aspx 
For national updates: https://www.health.gov.au/news/latest-information-about-novel-coronavirus 
For international updates: https://www.who.int/westernpacific/emergencies/novel-coronavirus 
WHO resources  https://www.who.int/health-topics/coronavirus 
 
EXTEND BEFORE SCHOOL CARE 
Extend will be surveying parents for those interested in before school care. I am happy to 
offer this service to our community because each morning there are too many students 
dropped off and left unsupervised well before the school opens its gates. This poses a real 
safety risk to the students. It is our responsibility to keep our children safe at all times so 
please enrol your child in Before School Care so that you know that they are safe and well 
cared for if you don’t have anywhere to leave your child and need to get to work. 

REMINDER 

NO SCHOOL ON MONDAY 

LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
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https://www.who.int/westernpacific/emergencies/novel-coronavirus
https://www.who.int/health-topics/coronavirus


 



 

RAFFLE  
TICKETS ON 
SALE NOW 
 
UNTIL 
WEDNESDAY 
25 MARCH 



 



 

 

 

SNAGS AND SNORKELS FREE EVENT 
 

INTRODUCTION TO SNORKELLING-COME AND TRY 

 
Where: Jawbone Marine Sanctuary, 118-124 Crofton Drive Williamstown 

When: Sunday 15th March 2020  Time: 11.30-2.00pm 

 
12.00-2.00pm Free SNORKELLING INSTRUCTION (8 yrs plus) FREE 

SAUSAGES 
 

The Gr 5 students invite your family to join us for a fun day out. 
Dive 2 U instructors will take 40 people snorkeling. (Gear provided, 1st in 

best dressed registration). 
 

This family/ community event by the sea will be hosted by the Jawbone 
Marine Sanctuary Care Group. Greg our Family Partnerships Leader is a member of 

J.M.S.C. Group. 

FAMILY FRIENDLY FREE EVENT 
BYO-Beach gear (Snorkels/mask if you have them) 

*CHILDREN ARE TO BE SUPERVISED BY PARENTS AT ALL TIMES. 
 

This event links to the children’s current term 1 inquiry learning work.  
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